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August 29, 2014 
 
 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 

I am writing once again to provide an update on the current labour dispute and provide information about the potential 
for schools to open on Tuesday, September 2nd, 2014. 
 

Currently mediator Vince Ready is involved in the bargaining process.  He has completed exploratory discussions and is 
now monitoring the situation. Our understanding is that the decision to mediate and the timing related to this is now at 
the discretion of Mr. Ready. We were pleased to hear that representatives of BCPSEA  and the BCTF met yesterday 
with Mr. Ready and we, like you, still wait for any signs of progress. We do know that the outcome of yesterday’s 
meeting is that bargaining teams have been asked to meet again today and to bring forward their respective proposals. 

 
As stated in my previous letter, if there is a deal at the bargaining table, even at the last minute, we will do everything 
possible to open schools immediately. Our custodial, maintenance and clerical teams have worked very hard all summer 
to adjust from our unusual closing and loss of work time and have finalized preparations for our schools to open. Our 
principals and vice principals are a highly skilled team and have spent the summer preparing for each individual 
student’s arrival. Our teachers are very hopeful for an immediate return. We are all ready and very enthusiastic to 
welcome our students back.  We are committed to holding out until late Monday evening before making a call on school 
opening for Tuesday morning with our usual shortened opening day routines. We do want to make sure that our 
youngest children can at least head off to bed Monday evening knowing what will be happening Tuesday morning.  
 

We have also been informed by BCPSEA that when a deal is struck, the process and timing for schools opening will 
likely be part of those final conversations with the BCTF and that we will receive direction accordingly at that time. 

 
In closing, we are all heading into the weekend hoping for a deal to emerge. The purpose of this letter is to give you the 
best information we have at this moment so you can adequately prepare. We are encouraged by the fact the parties are 
meeting with Mr. Ready and what a great Labour Day gift it would be to start schools with the news of a deal. We will 
be watching the news and media this weekend with interest and cautious optimism that a deal can be reached on time. 
 

We encourage you over the long weekend to check your email for any messages from us, consult media, our school 
district website http://sd48seatosky.org/ the BCTF website http://www.bctf.ca/ and the BCPSEA website 
http://www.bcpsea.bc.ca/. If you need more specific information about school-related matters, please don’t forget that 
you may contact your principal directly. 
 

We believe adamantly in public education, in general, and in our School District, in particular. Sea to Sky is a world 
class education system as evidenced by our results. We are also all fortunate to be in a district with teachers committed 
to an education plan which you helped to create. A deal will eventually be struck and we will open our schools again 
providing excellent education and the joy of learning together as a community. I’ll be in touch with you again by 
Monday evening. 
 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Lisa McCullough 
Superintendent of Schools 


